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Jesus said, ‘I am the way , the truth and the life.’ – 
John 14:6 

Love      Courage      Friendship 

Important Dates 

15th July  - New starters and current 

 Yr R Teddy Bears picnic 

15th July  - Year 1 trip to Amazon World 

16th July  - Reception Trip to Blue Reef 

Aquarium 

18th July  - Summer Fayre  3pm—5pm 

21st July  - Whole School Worship @ St 

Catherines Church 

23rd July  - Year 6 trip to Houses of 

Parliament & Westminster Abbey 

24th July  - Leavers Assembly —1pm –

2pm 

24th July  - Last Day of the school year 

 

Our School Vision 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
What a wonderfully busy week we've had here at St Francis and St Blasius 
Primary Academy! It's been one of those weeks where you can truly feel the 
energy and excitement buzzing through our corridors, and I'm delighted to share 
some of the highlights with you all.  
 
In Collective Worship this week, we saw how Jesus’ disciples were amazed at 
what they could do in the power of His name. But Jesus reminded them not to 
rejoice because of what they could do, but because God called them His children! 
The children learnt that Christians believe that their reward in Heaven is greater 
than any reward on Earth and that they are inspired to do incredible things in the 
name of Jesus.  
 
Tuesday brought us our much-anticipated school disco, and what a celebration it 
was! The children's faces were absolutely glowing as they danced the evening 
away. There's something quite magical about seeing children from different year 
groups coming together, sharing laughter and creating those precious memories 
that make primary school so special.  
 
Thursday was particularly exciting for our Year 6 children, who had the opportunity 
to visit Portsmouth Cathedral for some truly inspiring workshops. They spent time 
creating beautiful dragonflies from wire and crafting prayer pyramids from stained-
glass. These hands-on experiences not only develop their creative skills but also 
provide wonderful opportunities for reflection and spiritual growth. The children 
also participated in a special leavers' service at the cathedral, where Laycen and 
Florence had the honour of carrying our school banner - a moment that beautifully 
represented our school community in this sacred space.  
I must also share some tremendous news about our talented performers!  
 
On Thursday, some of our children took part in a DCAT enriched event where they 
performed "Flash Bang Wallop" from Half-a-Sixpence. I'm absolutely thrilled to tell 
you that they won 'best dramatic performance'! Their hard work, dedication, and 
natural talent truly shone through, and we couldn't be prouder of their 
achievement.  
 
Friday rounded off our busy week perfectly with Sports Day, including a delightful 
family picnic on the field. The weather was kind to us, if a little hot, and it was 
heartwarming to see families coming together to cheer on our children and enjoy 
each other's company. These community moments are what make our school 
such a special place to be.  
Looking ahead, you are warmly invited to join us for our end of year service at St 
Catherine's Church at 10am on Monday 21st July. This will be a lovely opportunity 
for our whole school community to come together as we reflect on the year that's 
been and look forward to the exciting times ahead.  
 

The big question last week was: 
If you woke up tomorrow with a superpower tomorrow, what would it be and 

how would you use it? 
“Friendship powers to make sure everyone has friends.” Hayden Y5 

“To speak in all languages then I could tell everyone bible stories.” George Y2 
“Invisibility – I would use it for hide and seek so I’d be the best!” Peaches Y4 

“To be whatever I draw comes to life and I would use it for drawing food for the 
homeless.” Elliot Y3 

“Dancing so that I can win prizes at the disco.” Mabel B Y2 
“Flight so I can travel the world.” James Y6 

 
The big question this week is:  

What would the world be like if everyone was exactly the same? 
Thank you all for your continued support in making our school community so 

vibrant and caring. 
With warm wishes, 
Mr Craig  
 



Dina Asher-Smith Class News  

As the school year draws to a close, year 6 have packed in 

some amazing experiences. 

This week, the children took a big step towards their next 

chapter by attending their high school 

l transition days. They explored their 

new schools, met new friends and  

teachers and even tried out some new  

subjects.  

Some year 6 also completed their  

Bikeability training – a programme  

that taught them how to stay safe 

and smart while cycling on the road.  

On Thursday we attended a special 

Leavers’ service and a series of  

creative workshops at Portsmouth 

Cathedral. As part of the workshops, 

they made beautiful dragonflies  

out of blue wire and crafted colourful 

prayer pyramids designed to resemble  

stained glass windows.  

During the leavers’ service, the children were encouraged to 

reflect on their time at primary school and think about 

their "wow" moments – the memories and achievements that 

made their school journey special. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Class Attendance 

Congratulations to Year R 
Class for having the highest 
class attendance this week. 
 
Year R = 99.6% 

Year 2 = 99.4% 

Year 4 = 98.4% 

Year 1 = 95.8% 

Year 6 = 94.8% 

Year 3 = 94.2% 

Year 3 = 89.2% 

Please Remember 

Children should have a water bottle 

and a hat in school every day and 

sunscreen applied before coming to 

school. 

 

House Points 

 

 

Polar bears  - 175 

Pandas  - 168 

Tigers  - 141 

Snow Leopard  - 135 

 

 

Reports 

If you require a copy of your child’s 

report for a second parent, please let 

the office know asap. 

Thank you  

Accounts 

As we come to the end of the school 

year it is vital that all accounts are 

cleared and any outstanding payments 

for trips are paid. Thank you. 

Change of Menu  

There are a couple of changes to 

the menu for the last week of term. 

Tuesday 22nd—Veggie option 

changed to Cheese and onion Pasty. 

Thursday 24th—Fish fingers & chips 

or Quorn Hotdog & Chips. 

Uniform 

A reminder that children going into 

year 3 next year will need a tie. 

If you would like to order uniform 

ready for September we have 

plenty in stock, order forms can be 

collected from the office or on 

Arbor. 



  

Online Safety  

 



Summer Fayre 

The PTA are busy planning a fantastic 
Summer Fayre for the school and 
community. 

We would welcome donations of 
Raffle prizes, soft toys , tombola 
prizes , odd socks ! And anything else 
we could sell. 

We would also be grateful of any 
help setting up and at the fayre, 
please contact the office if you can 
help in any way. Thank you 

DCAT Enrichment Day 

The children had a fantastic day on 

Thursday and won an award for Best 

Dramatic Performance ! 



Spring/Summer Menu 

Packed lunches are now available to book on Relish. 

 

 Information form the Local 
Authority 

 
From August 2024, the fine for school 
absences across the country will be £80 if paid 
within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 
days. This rate is in line with inflation and is the 
first increase since 2012.  

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent 
receives a second fine for the same child within 
any three-year period, this will be charged at 
the higher rate of £160.  

Fines per parent will be capped to two fines 
within any three-year period. Once this limit 
has been reached, other action like a parenting 
order or prosecution will be considered.  

If you’re prosecuted and attend court because 
your child hasn’t been attending school, you 
could get a fine of up to £2,500.  



School Uniform  
The uniform at St Francis is: 

· Grey trousers/ shorts/skirt/pinafore/ Blue & white gingham dresses for the summer 

· White Polo (with logo if possible) Years R, 1, 2 

· White button through shirt/blouse and tie Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

· School Sweatshirt/Cardigan with logo 

· Grey socks/tights 

· Black School Shoes (not trainers or boots) 

PE Kit is: 

· White Logo T Shirt  

· Navy PE shorts 

· Plimsolls /  Trainers 

Hair longer than shoulder length should be tied up at all times this applies to both boys and girls and hair accessories should 

be subtle (no big bows/ ribbons please) 

For safety reasons children should not wear any jewellery in school. However if your child has pierced ears, small studs may 

be worn.  

We are proud of our school and its uniform, please help us to keep looking smart. 

PE Days: 
Monday  - Year 5 

Tuesday - Reception 

Wednesday  - Year 3 

Thursday  -  Years 1 & 2 

Friday  - Year 4 

Please remember PE kit 

MUST be worn to  school 

on your child’s PE day.  

PE kits should be brought 

in for all after school sports 

School Information 

School starts at 8.30am and finishes at 3.00pm.  Please ensure your child is dropped off in plenty of time 

for the start of the day and that you collect your child promptly at the end of the day or after their club. 

Attendance  

If your child is absent from school please ensure you contact the school office promptly in the morning, 

you can leave a message on 857449.   

Break and lunch boxes 

A reminder that children should bring a healthy snack for break (no chocolate) and a healthy balanced 

lunchbox, thank you. 

 



PTA News  
 
 
 

The PTA are busy planning some exciting events for the children this year, below 
are some events for the children to look forward to. 

 

Friday 18th July  - Summer Fayre  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 24th July  - Ice cream van visiting , all children will have 

a free Ice Cream 

 

September  - PTA Coffee Morning for new and existing parents 

 

October  - ‘Light Rave’ to tie in with Diwali 

and possibly a Colour run 

 

 

 

November  - Christmas Craft Workshops 

 

December  -  Christmas Fayre 

 

December 18th  - Whole School Surprise Christmas Treat  

 

If you would like to join the PTA please contact the office. 

                              


